TOWN OF WASHINGTON
REGULAR MEETING MINUTES

Monday July 19, 2021, 6:00 PM
Washington Town Hall 405 N. Washington St. Washington, LA

Mayor William Dwight Landreneau called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

Attendance: Councilmembers Wilbert Ledet, Tanya Doucet, Mona Wilson, Rogers Malveaux, Beau
Wilson

Absent: None
Mayor Dwight Landreneau recognized a quorum established.

Councilmember Tanya Doucet led the prayer. Following the prayer Councilmember Wilbert Ledet led
the Pledge of Allegiance.

A motion was made to accept and approve the minutes of the previous months regular Council Meeting
held on June 21, 2021, by Councilmember Mona Wilson; motion was seconded by Councilmember
Rogers Malveaux; motion was carried.

Mayor Landreneau presented Resolution 5 of 2021 to the Council allowing the town to surplus vehicles
and purchase a vehicle and backhoe. Town Clerk Halli Polotzola read the resolution. Mona Wilson
motioned to pass the resolution; seconded by Rogers Malveaux. All were in favor and the motion was
passed.

Resident Donna Dardeau presented the council with suggestions and information on how the town is
affected by litter. Suggestions were made to begin addressing the concerns. Mayor Landreneau
explained Town Attorney Jeff Coreil is reviewing current ordinances. Councilmember Mona Wilson
suggested having a meeting with the business owners to alert them of the concerning situation.
Councilmember Beau Wilson suggested getting the Historic District Committee involved. Mayor
Landreneau offered to meet with Donna to begin the process to implement the some of the suggestions.

Councilmember Beau Wilson presented for resident Richard Soileau a concern for a “DEAD END” sign
on Pecan St. to recognize it is not a through street to avoid any accidents. Mayor Landreneau has

discussed with DOTD and the Utility Supervisor to place a sign.

Chief Trent gave an update on Blue Line Solutions to the council explaining implementation and
training will be taking place in the coming month. Chief Trent gave details on how the program works.

Mayor Landreneau explained he was approached regarding annexation to expand the city limits for the
Town Washington. The last census the Town has 906 people. It is something being considered.

A motion was made to adjourn the Council Meeting by Wilbert Ledet. Motion seconded by Beau

Wilson. All were in favog eting was adjourned.
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